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March 31, 2025  

 

 

NOTICE OF VIOLATION 

 

Scottdale Borough 

10 Mt. Pleasant Road 

Scottdale, PA 15683 

 

Re: MS4 – Scottdale Borough 

 Permit # PAG136135 

 Scottdale Borough, Westmoreland County 

 

Dear Scottdale Borough: 

 

Enclosed is a report of a site inspection of your township on March 27, 2025. It is important that 

you carefully read the included report and respond within 90 calendar days as requested on page 

2 of the report. The report notes conditions found on pages 1 through 9, which are violations of 

your NPDES permit and/or the Pennsylvania Clean Streams Law, the Act of June 22, 1937, P.L. 

1987, as amended, 35 P.S. §§ Sections 691.1 through 691.1001 (The Clean Streams Law). The 

report may also note conditions that may contribute to or develop into violations of your NPDES 

permit and/or the Clean Streams Law and therefore need to be addressed. Any violation of the 

Clean Streams Law is subject to the penalties provided by the law. 
 

This Notice of Violation is neither an order nor any other final action of the Department of 

Environmental Protection.  It neither imposes nor waives any enforcement action available to the 

Department under any of its statutes.  If the Department determines that an enforcement action is 

appropriate, you will be notified of the action. 

 

If you have any questions, please call me at 724.925.5421. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

James K Stewart 

Water Quality Specialist 

Clean Water Program 

jkstewart@pa.gov 


